



Serving Through Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818

Sent By People's Baptist Church Pastor Thomas Satterfield 850 Mill Rd McDonough, GA 30253 770-914-7388

Stay in Touch 404-934-7003 alansaunders@mwbm.org August 2023 Dear Friends in Christ,

We are so excited to let everyone know the church we were working with for the last year, up in Illinois, has called a pastor and is doing very well. I wish all of you could have been there when the new pastor and his family pulled the moving truck into the church parking lot after a long trip from Colorado. Though it was pouring down rain, the church turned out to welcome their new pastor and family. There must have been 150 people under umbrellas holding welcome posters and signs. The kids had helium balloons. It was a very festive time of rejoicing, welcoming their new pastor home.

It is time for us to move on to the next church or churches. We have already received request from several churches. We need to visit each of them in order to determine their needs. As we have said in the past, not every church demands we stay on property, as our last church. Many churches are doing well and just need encouragement and instruction to "stay the course."

As many of you know we travel quite a bit using our RV Travel Trailer. I noticed recently, one of the tires has been running unusually hot. Upon further inspection we discovered one of the axles is bent. After calling the manufacturer and making some inquiries they have agreed to make the repairs at their factory. This is an answer to prayer. Even though we are not the original owners, they have agreed to do what they are calling a "courtesy repair," at no expense to us. We are so thankful that the Lord is providing this much needed repair.

Once again, we are grateful to all of you who have partnered with us in this wonderful ministry of Church Rescue. The church in Illinois wanted me to make sure to thank all of you for your faithful prayers and monthly financial support on our behalf. Without your support, we would not have been able to see them through the last year, to the goal of calling a pastor. May God richly bless you all. In Christ,

Alan & Patti Saunders

